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If however, when tuition is two months past due, your child could possibly be withdrawn from school. We appreciate your prompt payment so much because it makes bookkeeping simpler and fewer bank trips.  Money may be sent to the church, Miss Sara’s home (9120 Lortie Rd., Monroeville) or with your child.  Make checks payable to St. Mark’s Preschool.  


	Remember please, 3 year old tuition is $45.00.  Four-year-old and Five-year-old tuition is $60.00.  Your payment will be recorded and we will send home a receipt.  





SCHOOL BAGS


	School bags may be purchased at open house if you attend.  If you don’t attend, they’ll be sent home the first day.  The cost is $6.00 (our cost).  Please add this cost to your tuition and registration  fees.





CUPS AND TOWELS


	Children in all classes should bring their cups and towels during the first or second week of school.  Please send 2 box of 80/100 (5-ounce) Dixie cups and 3 rolls of paper towels for 3’s and 2 boxes of 80/100 (5-ounce) Dixie cups and 4 rolls of paper towels for the 4’s and 5’s.  Thank you.





DRIVING AND PARKING SAFETY RULES		


	Remember please, drive into church parking lot (opposed to alley or drive).  Park in 2 rows.  Teachers will send children in front row first.   As you are ready to leave, drive cautiously forward and exit via the alley or drive.  Then cars in back row may drive forward.  Please don’t enter parking lot by alley or drive and please don’t park there.  Also, when sending a relative or friend to deliver or pick up your child, do make them aware of this rule.  This plan seems to work out smoothly and safely.  Also, we will be teaching the children to stop and look both ways before crossing the drive to your car.  Sometimes we’ll need your reinforcement on this.
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Here it is again - time to think school.  PRESCHOOL!  Hopefully you’ve all enjoyed this nice summer.  Before you know it we’ll be battling January snow and then many of us will long for a hot summer day.


OPEN HOUSE


	An open house will be held Thursday, September 8 from 6:30 - 7:30 p.m.  This is mainly a time for any parents or children who have not seen or met the teachers, to come and do so.  It is also a good time to turn in medical and permission forms, pay September tuition and ask questions, etc.  Some of you may only want to stop in for a few minutes if you’re already familiar with the school.





PAY TUITION


	Please understand your registration and September tuition must be paid before school begins on the 14th.  We are so busy giving our attention to all the new little students the first couple days of school, we just don’t have time to accept money and papers.  After September, tuition will always be due on the 10th of each month (none in May).  If, for any reason you can not pay by the 10th please make special arrangements with the teacher or Miss Sara for a later payment.  If payment isn’t received by the 10th we’ll send home a “gentle reminder” in case you forgot about the payment.   
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Welcome!
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CLASS TIMES


	Please do not bring children earlier than 8:50 in the morning.  Always make sure a teacher is present before driving away and leaving a child.  An unexpected circumstance might cause a teacher to be late or perhaps a parent might not realize school is not in session that day.  Children need to be picked up promptly, sometimes we have appointments after class.





SEPTEMBER CURRICULUM


	Our first week of classes will be spent getting to know each other.  (Making New Friends).  We will play games and sing songs to help us learn our new friends’ names.  There will be stories to help make a child feel comfortable about leaving the home and reinforce continuity between the home and school.  The children will also learn their way about the school and learn rules and routines.  
































The children coming back from last year are a big help.  The new children learn quickly from these “old” pros.  The theme for the second week will be “Caring and Sharing.”  The third week is “God Made Me Special.”  


	An additional theme we’ll be using “The Cat is Back!” featuring Dr. Seuss and all his beloved books.  Our bulletin boards and name tags will be decorated with Dr. Seuss related themes. The children will have several related games and learning activities as well as some art activities.  Although the younger and older classes usually follow the same themes, the activities and conversations will be different because of different age levels.  The older classes do more advanced activities and get into more involved discussions, etc.  During the first week we will be finger painting, brush painting and making collages (gluing assorted items on the paper).





SNACKS


	Each month a snack list will be sent home with your child’s treat days marked.  If ever a date is inconvenient for you, call the teacher and make different arrangements, please.  We have a refrigerator and freezer.


	Parents are responsible for the daily snacks.  As for choices for snacks, may we make suggestions?  Carrot sticks, celery sticks, raisins, bananas, apples, oranges, other fruits or vegetables, knox blocks, graham crackers, triscuits, crackers, bread and peanut butter, fruit cups, cheese, cereals.  








We feel all our children get far too much sugar in their diets already, and we want to stay away from cookies and cakes.  Also we want to stress an awareness of nutritious types of foods to the children.  We’re sure you parents will have some other good ideas besides those mentioned here.  Use your imagination.


	As for drinks we want only 100% fruit juices or milk.  Please, no HI-C or koolaide.  Juices should be prepared at home if they are not commercially prepared.


	Birthday treats may be whatever you and your child decide upon.  Birthdays are special, so cookies and cakes will be acceptable.  Summer birthdays will be celebrated the last few weeks of school.  Holidays are special, also, and treats of cakes or cookies, etc. are accepted.





SCHOOL DELAYS AND CLOSINGS


	We will follow EACS closings and delays.  Listen to WOWO for EACS delays and closings.  If there is a 2 or 3 hour delays classes will come at 11:00 and leave at 12:30.  In case of an 1-hour delay we will have school as usual and parents should come when they think it is safe.





STAFF


	Marci O’Shaughnessey will be teaching the 3’s. Marci is so fun.  She is an enthusiastic and inspired teacher. 


   Donna Rademacher will be teaching the 4 year old class.  Donna is a very sweet and loving teacher who enjoys working with the children.


   Sara Faulstick will continue serving as our director and teaching the 5 year old’s and older 4’s.





ADDITIONAL INFORMATION


	With this newsletter your child is receiving a welcome note, a name tag which he or she should wear the first day of class, a snacklist, important dates for the coming year, and a checklist of things needed.  Teachers’ names are listed below.  The red “x” mark’s you child’s teacher.  Please feel free to call her if necessary.








Marci O’Shaughnessey - teacher of 3’s,  11515 Lortie Rd, 557-8319





Donna Rademacher - teacher of AM 4’s, 14136 Monroeville Rd, 623-6417





Sara Faulstick – director and teacher of 5’s, 9120 Lortie Rd, 623-3952 
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